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In re: Proposed Amendments to Trust Account Rules 

Dear Chief Justice Abrahamson: 

I am writing this letter in support of the proposed amendments to 
the Trust Account Rules. I am a member of a nine lawyer firm in 
Ozaukee County practicing family law. 

The existing trust account rules have had a very unfortunate 
impact on small firms. Our firm's experience is that we have 
increased the time commitment for ourselves and our staff with 
no recognizable benefit to our clients. Many of the problems 
encountered with the currently existing rules are relieved by 
the petition currently before the court. 

Currently, criminal lawyers are allowed to deposit "flat fees" to 
their general business account even though they are by definition 
unearned fees. Family lawyers or other lawyers who bill on an 
hourly basis against an advance fee are not allowed to deposit 
their advanced fees to their general business account. Thus, the 
hourly fee based lawyer is required to do much more to account 
for and manage an unearned fee than a "flat fee" lawyer. The 

petition will allow all lawyers who bill fees in advance to be 
treated the same; they may deposit advanced fees to their general 
business account, provided that they give the client notice of 
their intention to do so. A unique provision of the petition is 
the provision that insures that all clients of Wisconsin lawyers 
will be assured of reimbursement of their advanced fees in the 
event of lawyer conversion of unearned advances. The Client 
Security Fund, which is funded by Wisconsin lawyers, will insure 
all clients against loss from the acts of a dishonest lawyer. 
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